The Board of Health meeting was held on, Thursday, April 15, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Robert Lyons, Mathew Foster and Lisa Lesogor. Staff in attendance: Susan Mulloy, Adm. Asst. and Robert Philbrick, Health Agent

M/Lyons, s/Foster a unanimous vote to open the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

*NO HEARINGS/MEETINS SCHEDULED

The first item on the Agenda is to reorganize as this is our first meeting after election. M/Foster s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to appoint Rob Lyons as Chairman. M/Lyons, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to appoint Mathew Foster as Vice Chair. M/Foster, s/Lyons a unanimous vote to issue a Permit to appoint Lisa Lesogor as Clerk.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to issue Disposal Works Permits for 370 West Unions Street and 48 Old Oak Street.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster unanimous vote to issue a Food Service Permit Renewal to Homestead Harvest.

M/Foster s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to issue Installers Permits to Murphy Bros. and J. McKinnon Inc.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to approve the minutes of March 15, 2021 as recommended by Lisa Lesogor.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to release the Deed Restriction on 463 Pleasant Street.

Discussion held regarding meeting schedule:

Due to a conflict in schedule a meeting room that allows the meetings to be televised, the BOH meeting will move to 5:00 p.m. on the first and third Monday of each month (except holidays) in the Selectmen's Meeting Room.

Susan Mulloy provided an update on COVID cases and prom planning for the Junior and Senior Class. The school is proposing to hold both proms as an "outdoor event" under the current COVID guidance utilizing Food Trucks. They will have one tent for dining and one tent for dancing and students will not be permitted to take a date. Guidance has been sent to the class advisors and Administration and the assure us all guidance will be followed. The Board has requested a follow-up meeting with the advisors to impress upon them the importance of the guidance and to make sure we are all on the same page. Susan will reach out to school.

Peter Spagone, Jr., Selectmen and Liaison to the BOH is present to introduce himself to the new members and to update the Board on the progress of the Sewer District as well as the Opening East Bridgewater Committee. He invites the members to reach out to him anytime with questions or concerns.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to adjourn at 6:45 p.m.